Natural Sciences Chairs Council

August 15, 2011
1:00-2:17 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for July 18, 2011 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Paul – He asked if any departments had submitted their SB-1440 proposals? Some departments have and those who haven't can contact Bob Sperry.

            Terry – He wants chairs to give him feedback as to whether they have feelings for or against a doctoral program in Physical Therapy.
2. Announcements from Administration
a)  2011-12 NSCI CC Meetings: 9/12, 9/26, 10/10, 10/24, 11/7, 11/21, 12/5,   1/9/12, 1/23, 2/6, 2/20, 3/5, 3/19, 4/2, 4/16, 4/30, 5/14, 6/4
b)  Rob will be FERPing through kinesiology, but working with nursing and WRI.
c)   September 19th convocation: Dave wants to do a PowerPoint presentation highlighting each department. Send him some information you would like highlighted by the next meeting. 

d) Dave would like department chairs to submit new priorities and goals for the upcoming AY by the next meeting.

Action Items:  
Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Summer – We are at 99% of target. We should be reimbursed about the same amounts as last summer.
Fall 2011 – The first day of classes will be September 22nd and census will be October 12th.
Winter 2012 – Schedule build deadline is September 12th, and priority registration begins on October 31st. Our target is what is listed on the blue attachment + 2% per Karnig. If you have wait lists, the provost will cover the extra enrollments over 2%. A brief discussion followed.

2. Budget for 2011-12 – Dave discussed the 2011-12 budget per the attachment. Our college took a 1.92% cut and the cut was taken across the board. If there is an additional cut midyear, Dave will reevaluate the departments before making the additional cuts.

3. CERF Funds (Continuing Education Reserve Funds) - Funds have been transferred to the departments. Guidelines are included on how the funds should be spent on the attachment. Dave cautioned the chairs to follow the guidelines as closely as possible. A discussion followed.
4. CNS Director of Development - We successfully hired a DOD candidate, Ms. Linda Hunt. She will start in September. She has a banking background and has been a development officer at a high school in Pasadena. She has an MA in Human Resources and Organizational Development and a BA in Fine Arts.
5. One-time equipment requests update - Dave asked the provost about the funding and he told that Dr. Bodman and President Karnig will now only allot $500k instead of the original $2 million for purchasing equipment in case there are midyear cuts.

6. Improve advising, retention and graduation through increased student fee update - We sent in the proposals and are waiting to hear about the approvals. The Peer Advising Center proposal looks good. Dave feels that the internship proposal probably won’t get approval and we didn't turn in the proposal for tutoring, but Milton agrees there is a need for tutoring in departments.

7. SOAR Program - Cindy passed out attachments of makeup advising sessions of SOAR for tomorrow. Advisors for the departments should go to the student union by 9:15am and then take their students to JB-143 to get them registered. The attachments also included the SOAR dates of Aug. 17th and Aug. 31st showing the number of students expected to come and be advised for each department. She was soliciting feedback from the chairs on how SOAR is running. One suggestion was to have the SOAR dates in early spring rather than so late in the summer. A discussion followed. Cindy would like the chairs to send additional feedback to her and she will take it to the committee.

8. Planning for Sophomore Orientation – Cindy reported that the orientation is scheduled for the first Saturday after classes start in the Fall, which is September 24th. Cindy would like the chairs to recommend junior and senior level students that would be willing to speak with the sophomores. She asked that they send the student email addresses to Cindy.

9. GE Reduction - Kerstin went over her GE reduction proposal again. She would like to do some detailed homework to research where the other schools started cutting back their units and report back to the council. She will also look into how they can double count some GE units to reduce the overall units load for computer engineering majors.
10. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – Construction is done. Alarms are installed. The larger telescope needs to be calibrated. They are working on signage placement and they are in the final stages of finalizing all of the smaller details. They are looking at an opening of Oct. 28th for donors only and an official grand opening for everyone else on Oct. 29th. Laura Woodney was able to get an asteroid named after the Murillo Family.

Garden near pool and fitness center – Several plants are dried up and the contractor has been contacted to replace them.
Nursing laboratory addition – A walk through has been done and they have compiled a punch list of minor items to be fixed. The Nursing Department should be in the building on approximately Aug. 22nd. They are not sure when grand opening will be held yet. 

